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Response to Comment Set A.13:  County of Los Angeles, Department of Parks 
and Recreation 

A.13-1 The County trails listed would be visually affected by the proposed Project and some of the 
alternatives, but as none would cross these trails, except the Pacific Crest National Scenic Trail, 
construction activities and operation of the Project would not conflict with trail use. Visual impacts 
to these trails are discussed in Section C.15 Visual Resources. 

 A.13-2 Your comments are consistent with the findings of the Draft EIR/EIS. The visual impacts of 
Alternative 5, specific to the Vasquez Rocks County Park, are discussed in Section C.15.10.2 of the 
EIR/EIS under Impact V-25. Impacts were determined to be significant and unavoidable (Class I). 
Your comments will be shared with the decision-makers who are reviewing the Project and 
alternatives at the USDA Forest Service and the CPUC. 

A.13-3 As discussed in Section C.3, Impact B-13, raptor contact with power lines causing electrocution can 
be a result of the large wing span of the birds coming in contact simultaneously with either two 
phases of a circuit or one phase and the structure. The majority of raptor electrocutions are caused 
by lines that are energized at voltage levels between 1-kV and 69-kV and “the likelihood of 
electrocutions occurring at voltages greater than 69-kV is extremely low” (APLIC, 1996). In 
addition, the project would be constructed with minimum clearances between phase conductors or 
between phase conductors and grounded hardware, as recommended by Avian Power Line 
Interaction Committee (APLIC, 1996), which are sufficient to protect even the largest birds 
including condors, and therefore, would present little to no risk of bird electrocution. In addition, 
Mitigation Measure B-13 (Raptor safety protection will be required on tower/conductor (lines) of 
NFS lands) would be implemented. 

A.13-4 Thank you for your input. Potential impacts to wildlife movement have been addressed in Section 
C.3.10.2 of the Draft EIR/EIS. 

A.13-5 Direct and indirect impacts to recreational facilities and trails are discussed in Section C.9 of the 
EIR/EIS. 

 


